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Office Summer Hours 
The office is open for business 9:00 – 3:00, but will be closed from 12:30 – 1:00 for lunch during 
the summer. 
 

Roundup 
The May issue of the Roundup is available for pick-up at the usual places in the community.  It will 
be available on the website, also.  It will not be delivered to homes.  Articles for the October 
Roundup must be to the office by September 10 by email or taken in on a flash drive or CD.   
 

Mothers Day/Fathers Day Potluck 
Sunday, May 11, with 12:30 serving in the Navajo Room, will be a combined Mothers Day and 
Fathers Day Potluck.  Ham, coffee and lemonade will be provided with side dishes shared by those 
who sign up on the sheets at the Gazebo bulletin board or the Activities bulletin board in the office.  
No tickets need to be purchased, but we would like to know how many will be attending so plans 
can be made accordingly.  

Library Summer Hours 

Beginning Monday, May 5, the Library will be open 9:00-1:00 weekdays and 9:00-11:00 Saturdays.  

The Library will be closed on Memorial Day, July 4 and Labor Day.  Several recently released DVD 

movies have been purchased for your viewing.  A 12-VHS series collection titled “Centennial” was 

recently donated.  2013 Library usage statistics are: 3448 movies, 3527 hard cover books, and 341 

audio books were checked out; the copier brought in $443.50 for 10 cents a copy; the residents’ 

computer had 863 sign-ins.  Thanks go to Shirley Macasa for compiling these figures.  

Architectural Review Meeting 

May 15, 2:00PM, in the Hopi Room, is the next scheduled Architectural Committee Meeting to 

review all proposed exterior changes, additions or improvements that homeowners wish to make to 

their property.  This includes, but not limited to, fences, walls, masonry, paint colors, sight 

barriers, additions, storage sheds, golf course netting, installation of AC/Heating units, removal of 

an existing home and construction of a new home.  Homeowners must submit a Project Approval 

Request form to the committee 3-5 days prior to a scheduled meeting for approval.  Forms are 

available in the office.   

In Memoriam 

Dolores Shafer, a former resident, passed away February 7. 

Margo Walker passed away April 6. 

Don Hill passed away in April.  

 

 


